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work-study of the conversion of Sitka spruce at a Scottish sawmill, and 
the utilisation of small softwood thinnings by conversion into shavings, 
for use as cattle bedding ,and poultry litter, merit mention because of 
their interest for Irish workers. 

Mr. ]. Bryan, formerly Deputy-Director, has been appointed 
Director of the laboratory, and is succeeded by Mr. F. H. Armstrong. 
The new Deputy Director is a Co. Down man who graduated from 
Queen's University and spent a considerable part of his early life in 
Dundalk. 

D.T.F. 

VISIT OF FINNISH FORESTERS 

A group of Finnish foresters spent a two-day visit to this country on 
April 1st and 2nd. On their first day they visited Bord na Mona instal ­
lations at CIonsast ,and Lullymore as well as seeing Trench 14. The 
second day was spent in Wicklow. The above photograph shows the 
group outside Shelton Abbey Forestry School. 


